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ETCMN Board Meeting
April 15, 2021
Note: due to the Executive Board taking an abundance of safety related to COVID-19 guidelines, the following meeting was conducted online through Zoom. Phil Guthrie served as Zoom site coordinator.
Attendance: Bateman, N.; Boyd, H.; Edmund, M.; Guthrie (Beverly and Phil); Hoppis, V.; Lumpkins, R.; Marshall, G.; Homeniuk, L.; Kratzer, T.; McBride, K.; Rauscher, W.; Reynolds, A.; Rueb-Hall, K.; Russell, Q.; Smith (Donna and Lindsey); Strange, C.; Wade, D. and Wick, P.
Call to order: our President, Paul Wick, called the meeting to order at 17:00 hours
Approval minutes 1/7/21: following a 1st and 2nd motion, the minutes were approved.
President’s opening statements and report: 
· Paul took a moment to introduce the two new class representatives: Mark Edmund and Kirsten McBride.
· Mark and Kirsten both made a few comments. They shared a few personal observations both about themselves and their experiences so far, especially as it related to the new class and associated field trips. Both of which they felt were not only excellent, but shared with the group their respective enthusiasm about being a representative for the new class. 
· Chapter Presidents call:
· Although the state mandates re: Covid 19 restrictions have been reduced, Paul shared that Agri Life recommendations remain in effect re: meetings. Virtual meetings are still preferred; masks are encouraged, especially for any indoor activity and social distancing expectations remain in effect. 
· This year’s TMN State meeting has been scheduled as an indoor event. Presently the Marriot at DFW has been reserved for the occasion. (Oct 21-24: DFW Airport Marriott 8440 Freeport Pkwy, Irving Tx.) Texas Master Naturalist 2021 Annual Meeting (tamu.edu) 
· Paul spoke briefly about his desire to interact and be more inclusive with both our chapter advisors. This would include seeking direct involvement or advisement when appropriate. 
· Acknowledgement was given re: TMN Tuesday AT lectures, which have been online. The guest speakers have been most informative. Encouraged the meeting members to seek out this opportunity as it arises. 
· Spoke to the “Against All Odds” recognition and pins. Details re: this new designation and its recipients were highlighted in recent eBlast from Beverly. Recognition for this designation will be at our upcoming Chapter Activity Day. Again, see eBlast for details. 
Old business: no report
New business: 
1. Paul introduced a new committee: Future Projects Committee. This committee will be chaired by Dale Wade. The goal of the committee is in evolution; however, its intent will be to:
a. Have an infrastructure within the chapter to work on and address larger projects. An example would be on the scale of the Texas City Nature Challenge 2021 organized by TPWD with the Audubon Society, the Nature Conservancy and others using the iNaturalist tool. 
b. Promote chapter visibility locally and statewide. 
c. Promote and facilitate chapter member involvement, i.e. provide greater diversity of involvement.
d. Promote and grow chapter and Master Naturalist membership. 
e. Mark Edmund and Greg Marshall both expressed interest in serving on the committee.
  Reports: Officers/ Directors/ Committee Chairs
1. Chapter Activity Day: Nan Bateman spoke to the upcoming CAD, scheduled for May 8th from 1000 to 1300 hrs at the Tyler Botanical Garden. Details re: event, location and parking can be located in the last eBlast from Beverly.
a. This event will be a multi-use event with tours of the garden, plant discussions, recognition of current class activities and possible membership pin awards.
2. Monthly chapter programs (W. Rauscher):
a. Wanda reported on May thru September planned monthly chapter speakers. 
i. May 27- Zoom: Donna Work from Texas A & M Forest Services will speak to the Red Cockaded Woodpecker-a rare species found in the I.D. Fairchild State Forest, a site on the Adopt-a-Loop Project, Texas State Railroad Loop.
ii. June 24 Zoom: Dr. Dwayne Estes, Executive Director at SGI, the Southeastern Grasslands Initiative and Full Professor of Biology at Austin Peay State University (Tennessee)  will present work re: Clematis species and speak to photographic specifics for research. 
iii. July 22: TBD
iv. August 26-if we can meet in person: William Garvin from the Caldwell Zoo will speak about horned lizard conservation efforts.
v. September 23-tentative-if we can meet in person: Daniel Bennett from SFA will speak to pollinators in the Big Thicket.
vi. October 28: TBD
vii. [bookmark: _GoBack]All Zoom presentations can be joined at 6:45pm, with speakers to start at 7pm.
3. Hospitality Report: 
a. Q. Russell reported that she is looking forward to planning for the CAD picnic and TBD Chapter Holiday Party.  
4. Treasurer’s Report: 
a. Phil Guthrie reported that the chapter has about 60 members who have paid their 2021 dues (does not count the current students)
b. The current chapter balance is $8,853. A significant amount for the chapter. This effect is due primarily to:
i. The cash balance being at its annual peak, 
ii. The positive effect of reduced expenses due to the lack of in person Chapter and class meetings in both 2020 and 2021.
c. Expenses for the next 2022 class will come due in 4th quarter 2021. 
d. Previously stated gift to Friends of Caddo Mounds ($500) has been paid. 
5. Advanced Training and 2021 Class Updates
a. Beverly shared that AT criteria has been “tightened” back to pre-Covid levels; however, she did share that there are more AT opportunities.
b. Classes overall went great. Excellent results, enthusiasm amongst the students and she sees potential leadership initiative with many of them. 
i. Last class had to be rescheduled and will be this upcoming Tuesday. Tania Homayoun will speak to ornithology. 
ii. At present it looks like a good number of students will be graduating soon. 
6. Volunteer Service Projects: 
a. Speakers Bureau: Greg Marshall briefed the Board. He indicated that with continued restrictions on “live presentations” there were currently no speakers in the queue. He did indicate that he has been approached for presentations to groups but given ongoing Covid restrictions, he has not pursued.
b. Diversity and Inclusion Committee: Holly shared with the group that the committee will continue to profile diversity related perspectives and post to the newsletter in accordance with stated goals. She indicated they will also explore possible speakers for the chapter that reflect the goals related to diversity. 
7. Membership: V. Hoppis reported the following items for the chapter:
a. She referred to the recent eBlast that itemizes the chapter recognitions and milestone achievements, many of which will be addressed at the upcoming CAD event. 
b. Reiterated to the Board importance of reporting hours and mileage as it has a direct effect to “dollars” that go back to Tx Parks and Wildlife. 
8. Volunteer Management System: 
a. C. Strange shared with the Board that the whole reporting system has been improved and streamlined. 
i. First, the VSH Committee has assigned a category for each approved activity. That category accompanies each listing in the approved activity list attached to most eblasts. 
ii. Second, the listing of categories in the pull down in the VMS has been shortened and streamlined with broader, more inclusive choices offered. 
iii. Volunteers are encouraged, as usual, to give details of their service in the box provided. 
iv. It is hoped that these two changes will make reporting service easier.
9. Communications:
a. L. Smith shared that overall, everyone is doing a great job as it relates to communication. Excellent examples include the newsletter, website and facebook. 
10. Newsletter:
a. Tamara announced that Ann would be taking over the newsletter responsibilities. Tamara shared that she will be leaving the area soon. Paul acknowledged Tamara’s contribution to the chapter over these past several years and expressed a collective thanks to her. 
b. Ann acknowledged Tamara’s contributions as well as her assistance with a seamless transition. 
c. Ann indicated that she is exploring some different templates for the newsletter to facilitate both content and communication. 
d. Discussion ensued at this point as to whether the newsletter should be private vs public. Several members supported the public availability, provided no (member) personal data would be shared. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:22 pm 

    
        



